The 20-Ghost Club Limited

Draft Minutes of a Committee Meeting held between 10:00 and 11:30 on Tuesday 25 August 2020 by Zoom
Present








Ken Forbes (Chairman)

Brian Fidler (Company Secretary)

Philip Hall (Treasurer)

Graham Tyson (Membership Secretary)

Sir John Stuttard

Strone Macpherson

Nick Naismith

Ashley Carmichael (Trophy Master)
John Redmill 

Johnnie Gallop (Deputy Editor, News & Record)

Henry Fitzhugh (in attendance, as Database Manager)

Rosemary Jeffreys (Editor, News & Record) (minutes)

Apologies were received from Brian Palmer, Doug Magee, Fokko Keuning and Roland Duce. Brian Palmer has said that he was finding it impossible to get to meetings because of health issues, and was considering retiring from the Committee.  This was noted with much regret.
Minutes

1. The minutes of the previous Committee meeting held on 11 January 2020 were approved.

Matters arising
2. The appointment of Johnnie Gallop as a Director was confirmed.
3. The £600 cost of shipment of the Anniversary book had been refunded by the Australian Chapter in recognition of the decrease in the Capitation Fee, noted at the last meeting.
Membership Report
4. Graham had circulated his Membership Secretary’s Report in advance, and also a note on the revised process by which a person may join the Club that he is now operating. The Club Rules to be updated to incorporate the requirement to provide photo and history details before membership can be confirmed. 12 new members have joined compared with 16 at the same stage last year, and it appears that corona virus has not had a deleterious effect, at least so far.  Graham has rejected six applicants, who were unsuitable, during the initial weeding out process – double that for the same period last year. Action: Ken Forbes
Company Secretary’s Report
5. Brian Fidler advised that we are up to date with all Companies House submissions, including registration of Tim Forrest’s death and Johnnie’s appointment.  
Treasurer’s Report
6. Philip Hall presented his report.  This year, the Club is heading for a loss with no event surpluses to offset the £2,000 loss on the AGM, plus the final tranche of anniversary book costs of c. £12,000 to account for. We generally break even on the normal running costs of the Club, so a loss of approximately £15,000 is expected. This was the level of loss expected last year as a result of the book costs, but which was offset by the legacy from Lenox Jamieson.  The Sage process of the accounts should be completed by the end of the week and Philip will provide an update as soon as possible.  Action: Philip Hall
News & Record
7. Ken thanked Rosemary warmly for her five years as Editor of the New & Record, which she had managed to combine with doing a full-time PhD.  Rosemary said how much she had enjoyed editing the N&R, and thanked the Committee for their support, including in particular John Redmill, Brian Fidler and Sir John Stuttard.  She thought that this like other positions would benefit from being refreshed, and she had discussed the possibility of handing over with Ken, followed by a virtual meeting with Johnnie Gallop.  This had led to the announcement at the AGM that Johnnie would become Deputy Editor.  He is preparing the next issue and will then formally take over as Editor.  She will continue to manage the relationship with Parchments for the next issue (Autumn 2020) as it has not been possible to introduce Johnnie yet. The last issue was well-received and had a nice photo of Tim (with his Ghost Nellie) on the front. 

8. Johnnie Gallop reported that the content of the next edition was in hand, for publication in October/November, and that he planned to show it in draft to Brian Fidler, John Stuttard and Rosemary in the next few days. Despite the lack of events, he had some good contributions, including from John Stuttard and Brian Fidler.  He is using an Adobe desktop publishing programme to improve content presentation.  Action: Johnnie Gallop.
9. Rosemary reported that an Australian member had complained about not receiving his hard copy of the last issue.  However, the Australian committee had told her before publication that they didn’t need any hard copies at all (previously Parchments had sent 12 hard copies to Bruce Humphries, for onward distribution), so the problem appeared to be one of communication at the Australian end, which has now been dealt with.  The Australians have requested in future for 6 or 8 copies to be sent to Bruce, which Henry will arrange with Parchments.  John Stuttard said that the chairman, Peter Crauford, sadly has serious health issues, and advised Johnnie to communicate with Bruce Humphries.
Club Database and Website
10.  Henry Fitzhugh reported that everything was going smoothly with the website. Ken will draft a statement about the effect of COVID-19 on our activities in general and on specific events to be posted on the website events page. Keeping the Future Events calendar up to date with developments is essential and members will be encouraged to use this as the first point of reference on any changes to future events.  Action: Ken Forbes and Henry Fitzhugh
11. In compiling the book, John Stuttard invited members to submit details and pictures of their cars, which he then researched and verified. These have subsequently been loaded on to the database. It was agreed that we should build on this by now requesting all members to submit details of their cars, to ensure we have as many as possible on the database for future reference. A broadcast email to be sent out giving the details required and inviting members to respond to John Stuttard. Action: John Stuttard and Henry Fitzhugh

70th Anniversary Book
12. There are 264 copies of the book in storage, which Graham Tyson will draw on for Philip Hall to send to new members.  19 copies have been purchased by members and two by non-members, resulting in net income of £1,200.
Effect of COVID-19 on activities, and policy on return of deposits and payments for postponed tours
13. Ken had sent a note around on the impact of COVID-19 on Club events.  He said that we must continue to organise events to be ready to run if conditions allow, but we need to take a responsible and flexible attitude. We will endeavour to give a decent amount of notice whenever possible, but events may have to be postponed or cancelled at short notice.  Members have been very gracious about the postponement of events, and have not asked for return of deposits.  If a Member has to withdraw from a re-arranged event without finding a replacement, it was agreed that the deposit should be refunded providing the Club is not financially embarrassed.  
14. The policy should remain that the Club will postpone rather than cancel wherever possible.  We do not want the Club to be held responsible for any COVID-19 incident, and it will be necessary to look at the existing disclaimer to make it clear that the Club is only facilitating events, and that members attend at their own risk. It is the hotel or restaurant’s responsibility to make sure the premises are safe. Action: Ken Forbes
15. Rosemary asked about the position on insurance if an event has to be cancelled:  would a member be able to claim on the Club’s insurance?  The best policy is, obviously, to postpone rather than cancel, but what if an event does have to be cancelled?  Although the Club will suggest that the member claim on their own insurance, many policies now exclude claims as a consequence of COVID-19.  Ken will check the position with the Club’s brokers. (UPDATE: The Club’s travel policy will NOT cover claims as a result of COVID-19 from our next renewal)   Action:  Ken Forbes
16. John Redmill asked what the position would be if a member was offered a new date, which they could not make.  It was agreed that this was, unfortunately, tough luck, although as stated above, the deposit should be returned if possible.  
17. The normal AGM and Dinner event planned for Oxford in March 2021 has been cancelled and will most probably be replaced by a virtual meeting by Zoom. We will need to update our Articles to permit this, as a quorum is currently required in person. This will require a Resolution to be passed at an EGM to change the Articles. Action Brian Fidler & Ken Forbes
18. Ken will be sending a Newsletter to all members, by broadcast email, to brief members on the effects of COVID-19 on our proposed programme of events. Action Ken Forbes
Events and tours in 2021 onwards

19. 2021

13 May
AGM Oxford 





Brian Fidler Jo Naismith
This is to be cancelled and likely replaced with a Zoom meeting
18-20 Apr
Mallory Court with Concours and Spring Lunch 
Brian Fidler
Brian Fidler was having problems with Zoom at this point.  Ken said that we hoped this event will proceed, as the hotel are currently satisfied they can provide COVID-19 compliant arrangements, but obviously we will comply with any government requirements.  We will take a decision on this in January.  It was agreed not to market the Spring Lunch on the website for now.
May

IGS Tour, Derbyshire




John Redmill
The dates have yet to be finalised by the IGS and whether the event can proceed in the light of COVID-19 rules at the time. 
11-13 May
Lancaster Experience &BBMF


John Snook

This looked reasonably hopeful as a smaller number involved
11-26 June

Habsburg Tour



Angelika Elliott/John Stuttard
The Elliotts are concerned and have suggested a postponement.  John Stuttard reported that the next lot of deposits are not due until January and suggested we should wait until December to decide.  It was noted that Austria is now on the black list (ie quarantine is required after a visit there and it is not possible to visit Slovenia).
12-15 Jul

New Forest & Beaulieu short tour

Irvine Laidlaw/Johnnie Gallop

Johnnie reported that this is now a 3 night event, currently proposed for 12-15 July, based at Careys Manor, to include probably one day on the Isle of Wight, and lunch and a visit to Beaulieu on 15 July.  The Beaulieu visit could be opened to other members as a one day event. There is a chance that this can go ahead.  
4-8 September London to Edinburgh Top Gear Run 4 nights
Nick Naismith
It is now proposed to run this as a precursor to the Scottish Tour.  The RAC are keen to support the event.  We hope that there will be a semblance of normality by then.  Ken is investigating a better hotel in Edinburgh
8-21 Sept.
12 night Scotland Tour (2nd tour to follow if reqd)
Ken Forbes
The original plan to run two tours can be replaced with a single tour, given that American and Continental members could be unable to attend.  It is now planned to run this tour in reverse, starting close to Edinburgh to link up with the L to E Tour.

Oct.

Autumn Lunch Weekend Event?


??

20. 2022



Possible postponed Austria Tour


Angelika Elliott/John Stuttard


Alternative Loire Valley



Alain Niepceron/John Stuttard


Tour of Wilts, based near Stourhead


Johnnie Gallop
21. 2023

TBA

Alpine Tour for110th anniversary

Nick Naismith + Mindworks
Update on RREC and effect on SHRMF

21. In the light of recent events, Philip Hall said that it was possible that there could be greater separation between the SHRMF and the RREC, although it was hoped that this would not happen.  The 20-Ghost room was entirely governed by our relationship with the Foundation.  

22.  What was happening at the RREC seemed to be largely the result of poor management and insufficient guidance and an EGM has been called by disgruntled RREC members, calling for new directors to be appointed.  Our interest is in the security of the archives and we will monitor the situation to see if any action to support the Foundation is warranted. Our members may wish to get involved as individuals if action as a club is not deemed appropriate.

23. We may get more applications for membership as a result of these issues.  Members of our Committee were asked to be alert to the possibility of trouble-makers trying to join our Club, and to have a word with Graham if they became aware of this.

Any other Business

24. The Loire event has been planned by Alain Niepceron and John Stuttard, but not booked, so can take place at any future stage. 
25. Mindworks are very keen to assist in the 2023 Alpine event, and had provided a Powerpoint presentation of their initial ideas.   Ken and Nick to meet them on 4 September.  It was agreed that they should be asked about the suitability of visiting Venice, and to look again at visiting Salzburg twice.  Mindworks have been keen and responsive on the website and other matters.  
26. John Redmill reported that the London Chapter of the Irish Georgian Society was celebrating its 50th anniversary next year, and were considering an event in London, possibly combined with a celebration of the life of Desmond Guinness, who has just died.  There should be an announcement in time for the February issue of the N&R.  
27. It was agreed that members should be encouraged to send in more information about their cars, when they joined the Club, which is checked by Sir John Stuttard.  Graham asked whether it was possible to increase the size of the photos on the website, and John Redmill asked whether it could cope with film. Henry said neither of these could be done at present but he will raise this with Mindworks and get a price from them. 
28. The question of additional members of the Committee was discussed.  Two possible people have been approached:  John Narvell, who could help on the database, and John Snook.  Both ideas were welcomed.  Henry said he was happy to carry on as data-base manager for now, but would like to see a transition period so that he could help his successor into the post.

Dates of the Next Meeting
29. This should be in November, in order to approve the accounts, to decide on the Hapsburg Tour and the other events early next year.

Tuesday, 24 November at 11:00 by Zoom has subsequently been confirmed. Action Ken Forbes
